- 12/14/10 Adoption Hgaring
ﬁ Once Through Cooling
.‘ Deadline: 11/1810 by 12 noon
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Nicholas D. Exline
3033 Bellevue Avenue

South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150 RECEIVED

November 12, 2010

Nov g 2010
Chair Hoppin

CA State Water Resources Control Board

1001 | Street, 24™ Floor SWRCB EXFCUTNE
Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: Please Uphold and Implement the Current Policy on Costal Power Plants

Dear Chair Hoppin:
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“Estuarine Waters for Power Plant Cooling” was an important and critical step towards restoring and
protecting our marine environment, protecting the integrity of California’s electrical grid, and
encouraging clean energy for the future.

I would like to express my opposition to the recently proposed amendments to the Policy and request
you immediately begin the task of enforcing the current Policy’s goals and timelines with no changes to
the Policy.

I applaud the Board for your five years of exhaustive independent research, coordination of mulitiple
environmenta! and energy agencies and extensive public outreach that resulted in a Policy that was fair
and balanced. The final policy met the difficult multiple goals of:

¢ Eliminating unnecessary marine life mortality,

e Fully protecting the state against disruption of electrical supply, and

e Providing sufficient time and fiexibility for power plan owners to prepare and transition to the
“hest available technology” for minimizing the ongoing destruction to marine life and habitats.

This issue was carefully and fully considered in the five (5} years of through, exhaustive research and

— oo ——debate process that resulted in the adoption of the final-policy: The Clean Water Act mandated the- ———— - - . —-—
changes incorporated in the final policy almost four (4) decades ago. The current amendments are '
nothing more than a thinly veiled effort by a powerful industry and their lobbyists to create even more
loopholes and delays.

Enough is enough. You should be commended for carrying out your duty under the Clean Water Act to
thoroughly study a reasonable and balanced transition to avoid unnecessary marine life mortality
through employing the “best technology” available for power plant cooling. This decision should stand.




By upholding the current language in the adopted Policy, you will have the deep gratitude and respect of
the millions of Californians who care about our coast and ocean, and the generations of Californians to

come who will surely reap the benefits of your work.

I would to thank you for your time regarding this matter and would appreciate any updates.

Sincerely,




